Hidden Valley Site Council Meeting November 30, 2017

Present: Daye Stone, Susie Biller, Ben Bickle, Teri Elllis, Raynee Wilson, Nicole Brown, Carla Carter, Cindy Wilson

Absent: Rob Saunders

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm and began with the pledge of allegiance.

The minutes were read and Raynee made a motion to accept the minutes. Nicole seconded the motion, we voted and the minutes were accepted unanimously.

Daye presented a softball update, the dirt under the sod is wet and soft 8" deep. Copeland came and removed the dirt off the top of the drainage ditch. We will create a swell to capture the water. We got a quote for fencing and it is \$11,000 including a \$5,000 backstop. We are looking into a netting type material for the backdrop that may be less expensive. We have the wood for the outside of the batting cage.

Daye presented the third Aces training on late start Friday. The training is going well. Two of our staff members recently reacted differently than they would have before the training of Aces. Two of our staff members have not learned enough yet; they did not react differently. Daye told the staff to stay calm on the surface and not to show that they are stressed or upset.

The Booster Club Auction was a huge success. The Booster Club made about \$20,000 at the auction. The next event is the Crab Feed scheduled for the first part of February.

Daye started the Fun committee. He will be holding a Moonshot game in the commons on Friday's during lunch and break. When he draws a student's name out of a jar they get a chance to shoot a basket from across the commons. A lot of fun for our kids. Staff will also be putting up signs on the drive way coming up to school.

On Monday part of staff development was Midnight Madness. Daye is looking into having our student leadership decorate cars on home game nights.

Daye said our end of the first quarter assembly was awesome. The theme was Service Above Self and we awarded 25 students with certificates and Dutch Brothers cards. Also four of our staff were recognized for their service and going above and beyond. We discussed the second quarter theme and Cindy made a motion our theme be "Pay it Forward", Carla seconded the motion. We voted and the motion was passed unanimously.

Daye reported the greenhouse material has been ordered to repair the greenhouses. The work will be done after the material is in.

Daye is going to submit a board request to have an elective Military Science Leadership class added to our second semester classes. A Master Sargent has been teaching the class in North

Medford and has offered to teach it for us. The class will include teaching the military code, respect, dignity, several field trips and physical training.

Daye said we will hold our holiday staff breakfast on Friday Dec. 15th. Our leadership class is organizing hall decorating and dress up week for spirit. The staff and students are participating in secret Santa.

Cindy brought up our bathrooms need updating, they are missing doors and hardware. She talked to a friend who is willing to come in and teach our welding kids how to make new latches for the doors. We need some new patricians in some of the restrooms. We will contact maintenance and look into what we can do to upgrade our student bathrooms.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:20 pm The next meeting is December 13th.